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1987-88 WEEK OF August 24, 1987

If you would like to have an announcement or message included in the Touro Times,
please submit the information to Mildred Longo in Room 117 by Noon on Wednesday of
each week.

COMING EVENTS

Monday, August 24, 1987 First Day of Classes—-All Students Welcome!

Wednesday, August 26, 1987 Promotion & Tenure Meeting

12:00 Noon/Dean's Office

Dean'E Forum

3:15 P.M./Auditorum—-ALL STUDENTS PLEASE
ATTEND.

Also: 8:00P.M. — 8:15P.M.-ALL STUDENTS
PLEASE ATTEND.

Thursday, August 27, 1987 Informational Meeting
John S. Bainbridge Competition
3:00P.M.-4:00P.M./Auditorium
5:30P.M.-6:30P.M./Auditorium

Sunday, August 30, 1987 Oral Arguments—-John S. Bainbridge
Competition 10:00A.M. - 5:00P.M.

Legal Methods Re-Showing of Film:
"A Man For All Seasons"
5:00P.M. - 7:00P.M./B2

FROM THE DEAN'S DESK

I am happy to welcome back our returning students and again greet our
new students. I hope you all had an enjoyable and productive summer. Let
me mention some of the changes that have taken place over the summer. There
have been additions to our regular and adjunct faculty which you will be

hearing about at a - later time. Our new library space - Rooms 108 and 110 -
has been equipped with excellent compact shelving and can accommodate
thirty thousand volumes. This should provide enough space to handle the

growth of our library for the next two years.

Our cafeteria is under new management and we can look forward to an
improvement in the quality of food as well as improvements in the physical
arrangement of the cafeteria area. We also are arranging to install air
conditioning in the cafeteria. "

The school building was in full use all summer. We had a busy summer
school program, and bar review classes were held here. Our new class began
with an orientation program on August 16th and 1 am pleased to report-that
we admitted an extremely well qualified group of about 190 students. I hope
that those of you who have been around here for awhile will reach out and
help our new students adjust to the rigors of law school.

On Wednesday, August 26th, I will be holding two Dean's Forums - one
at 3:15 p.m. and the other at 8:00 p-m. The Forums will be held in the
Auditorium. One purpose of these Forums is to permit me to bring you up-to-
date on various activities within the Law School, especially our accreditation

status. Another purpose is to provide a forum for your questions and comments.
I will be happy to entertain any questions you have and try to respond to any
of your concerns. I urge all of you to make every.effort . to satitemd

The evening Forum, of necessity, will be short. Because of the schedules
of part-time evening students it is difficult to arrange large blocks of time
for such events as Dean's Forums or outside speakers. I am, however,

prepared to meet with evening students at any time. If a group of you would
like to get together with me periodically after your classes at the end of
the evening, I would be pleased to be available.

This is the time of year when you should pay special attention to the
notices coming out of the Placement Office. ' The Placement Office cannot send



individual notices or announcements to each student. You must periodically
look at the Placement bulletin board. For many employers, the placement
season for jobs for the summer of 1988 or for full-time jobs beginning in

1988 will end in October of this year. I know many students who missed out

on desirable jobs last year simply because they had failed to apply early
enough. The Placement Office is trying quite hard to provide job opportunities
for you; it is only you who can take advantage of those opportunities.

Photographs for I.D. Cards and the Student Directory will be taken
between August 31 - September 3, 1987.

All students must have their picture taken for the Student Directory.
First year students and returning studénts who have lost their I1.D. cards
must secure a validated I.D. card.

Photographs will be taken in the Auditorium on August 31, September 1,
2, and 3, between the hours of 12 noon to 4 P.M. and 5 P.M. to 7 P.M. This
will be the only opportunity to have your picture taken this semester,
so every student must make arrangements to be in the Auditorium to have
his/her picture taken during the aforementioned times.

PARKING PERMITS AND LOCKERS FOR STUDENTS

All students must have a parking permit in order to park on school
grounds. Please see the Receptionist to receive a permit. Lockers are
also available through the Receptionist.

STAFF PARKING PERMITS

All faculty and staff must receive a new parking permit for the
1987-88 school year. Please see Mrs. Longo in Room 117 to receive your
permit.

SPRING '88 WRITING COMPETITION

All entries for the Spring '88 writing competition which is sponsored
by the Journal Of The Suffolk Academy of Law are to be delivered to the
Journal Office in Room 200, or the mail room, NO later than Monday,

August 24, 1987 - 10 P.M. Please speak with Todd Houslanger if you have
any questions or problems.

LIBRARY PRIVILEGES

St. John's University Law Library and the Brooklyn Law School Library
have extended visiting privileges to our students through the academic year.

Please see Mitzi Popkin for the required letter of introduction.

There will be no admittance without the letter.

NEWS FROM_THE TECHNICAL_SERVICES DEPARTMENT OF THE LAW LIBRARY

The following books/materials have been received and are available in
the  TourosLibragys LB,ud778% % 155, 1985 - Instructional Resource Booklet
For Graduate Teaching Assistants; LA, 227.3,.N46, 1985, Newman,Frank -
Higher Education and The American Resurgence; L&, 227.3,. B69,. 1981, ~
Boyer, Ernest L. - Higher Learning In The Nation's Service.

WELCOME NEW AND RETURNING FACES AT TOURO

Louise Harmon, Hilary Josephs and Ronnie Warburg have all returned to
Touro  this semesters 'Phyllis 'Gennardd is our new admissions dizecton.

NEW FULL-TIME FACULTY_ME@BERS: Professors Deborah Post, David Rice and

Hazel Weiser.

NEW_AND RETURNING ADJUNCTS: Judge Ira Block; Steven Brock, Esq.:

John Creed, Esq.; Michael Pacht, Esq.; Rosemary Page, Esq.; S:mon Posner,Esq.
Judge George Pratt; Judge Raymond Radigan; Perry Reich, Esq. j

Ma ritd nt *Riftio 1Ptz ,» ‘B o'gh."s Stanley Shapiro, Esq.; Irva oSimon:,: Bsiq.:

Jeffery Sorge, Esq.; and Ralph Stein, Esgq. WELCOME ALL!!!
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